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[bookmark: _GoBack]To date only one of the allocated sites in the Odiham Neighbourhood Plan (land adj Crumplins yard – 16/0036/FUL) has been granted planning permission and that was before the Plan was finally made, although it was well advanced by then and it was noted that some of the emerging policies were taken account of.
Since then the developers have submitted applications for non material minor amendments for provision of rooflights to Plots 3 and 4 to facilitate the provision of a bonus room in the roofspace as shown on the drawings pursuant to 16/0036/FUL and amendments 18/00400/AMCON, 18/01022/AMCON, 18/01597/AMCON and 18/02065/AMCON.  These have been automatically granted as they are within permitted development rights.

This means that not only the Two storey policy (Policy 2) but also the small dwellings policy (Policy 4) is breached. It is likely that these houses will now be sold as three beds by the developer (although they will call it a bonus room) and so the need for small more affordable houses in Odiham is not met.  The result is a 3 storey 3 bed house.
There is concern that such a reduction in small dwellings would be counter to the housing need and high demand for small more affordable housing in the parish.
I propose that we write to Head of Planning, Emily Whittaker at Hart request that Hart consider removal of certain permitted development rights when considering granting permission for development sites in the Neighbourhood Plan in order to avoid policies being overridden in future.
Possible letter for approval:
emily.whittaker@hart.gov.uk
Dear Ms Whittaker
We are writing to you as we are very concerned about the overriding of certain Policies in our Neighbourhood Plan when granting non material minor amendments and allowing full permitted development rights on future and upcoming sites within the Neighbourhood Plan.
For example, the recent grant of a NMMA to allow development in Crumplins Yard (19/01250/NMMA) has resulted in a breach of policy 2 (two storey policy) and policy 4 (small dwellings) which are important aims in our Plan to meet the housing need and high demand for small more affordable housing in the Parish.
In order to avoid these policies being overridden in future, would it be possible for Hart to consider removal of certain permitted development rights when granting permission for other development sites in the Plan to avoid a breach of Policies.  Policy 2 and Policy 4 are very important policies and hugely supported by our residents and it is disappointing to see developers being able to ignore them once they get initial planning permission.
We look forward to your comments on this matter.

